ANC 6A ABL Committee

September 18, 2007
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Tish Olshefski, Jeremy Marcus (departed at 7:55), Derrick Figures (new member), Michael Herman
Committee members absent:  Mary Koszinski
ANC Commissioners present:  Raphael Marshall, ANC6A01 Commissioner
Community members present:  Mohir Islam (Liquid); Lazerrick Howard (Liquid); Andrew Martin (Naby’s); Anwar Saleem (H Street Mainstreet)
I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda - Motion to accept the agenda as amended – added an application for a CT license for Naby’s since the agenda was published one week ago.  No objections.
c.  Acceptance of Minutes – Motion to accept July minutes.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
      None
III. Discussion-Old Business
A. H Street Moratorium – Effective October 1
The H Street Moratorium on the sale of singles passed ABRA, the City Council and the 30-day review period.  Notice was sent to all merchants and the moratorium officially becomes effective on October 1.  ABRA also added small containers of spirits to the definition of singles.  It is a three-year moratorium at which point the ANC can go back and reapply.  
B. Viggy’s Protest – Update (September 19 Hearing)
Viggy’s is in 6A05 and in addition to the ANC protest, there is also a separate citizen’s group in the Rosedale area (but not the Rosedale Association) which is protesting.  The ABL Committee had gotten close to an agreement on a VA in order to avoid going to protest when the owner informed us they were planning to sell and that the new owner HAD indicated willingness to sign the VA.  We agreed to postpone the hearing from August to September so that this matter could be worked out, but yesterday were asked to postpone the hearing again.  They anticipate there will be a signature on the VA in the next few days so there will not be a hearing on September 19.  But if we don’t get a VA then we will proceed with a protest of the license.  
C. ANAIS – New Address/Placard

Owner did not get building as anticipated and will reapply for the new application at a new address.  Since nothing else has changed except the address, we will proceed as originally planned (see minutes from 6/17/2007).
D. Recognition program of licensees who sign VA’s.
We’re not making much progress and need help on this one.  After discussion Committee member Jeremy Marcus volunteered to gather pricing information.
E. Moratorium on # of CT licenses along H Street – Public Comment

Discussion specific to the question “What would be the best method to get a notice out about the public hearing.”  Flyers, ad in the Hill Rag & The Voice; Tish feels that a flyer notice should go to the entire area.  Michael questioned if turnout would be better if the public comment hearing was at the ANC meeting.  Jeremy still on record that he thinks we should hold off until we get closer to the time when it is a concern considering there are still a lot of vacant storefronts, etc.  Derrick recommends spending time researching the issue before taking a big step.  Mary Beatty:  those who live closest to H Street think it’s an issue now; this doesn’t mean it will be the only hearing that we’ll have on it; should be listening to the community early and often.  Raphael Marshall:  community is extremely stressed by this issue and we need to jump on it before it gets out of hand.  
Followup:  At our October meeting we will bring in some speakers on other moratorium efforts; and shoot for a public hearing at our November meeting.

Recommendation (Amendments underline):  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommends to the ANC that ads be placed in the Hill Rag, the Voice of the Hill and the City Paper; and that flyers be distributed throughout the ANC to hold a hearing solicit comments regarding the appropriate number of CT licenses along H Street.  Seconded by Tish.  
Jeremy Marcus amended to make motion more neutral.  Amendment seconded by Michael.  Discussion.  Amendment passed unanimously.  Amended recommendation passed unanimously.
New Business

A. New Licensee
a. Liquid
LaZerrick Howard, Owner presented to the Committee.  Mr. Howard bought the building at 914 H street about two years ago and had intended to open a restaurant (original presentation to Committee in September 2006) and is now considering making it into a restaurant/lounge with Tapas-type food with  entertainment.  
What type of entertainment? Jazz, perhaps comedy, test the waters and see what works.  Entertainment only Thursday through Sunday but establishment will be open every day.  
What are hours?  Proposed hours:  M – W, 4-11; Thursday-Saturday; 4-2; Sunday 1:00 – 4:00. (LUNCHTIME HOURS ARE TO BE ADDED.)  
Why the change?  Originally requested a restaurant license.  Change brought about because the neighborhood won’t accommodate a restaurant. (Discussion from committee and community members about the validity of that statement.)  
What are plans for noise abatement? Insulate exterior walls especially at back of establishment.  Owner plans a patio without music but there will be conversation.  (Preference of ANC6A01 Commissioner Raphael Marshall is no patio.)  
What is the timeline?  Application was submitted two weeks ago.  Expect the placard on the 21st.  

Recommendation:  Tish Olshefski recommends to not protest this license and seek a voluntary agreement with stricter language regarding construction of a trash enclosure; specifics on noise abatement and outdoor areas with no seating or tables.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.
b. Naby’s, North side of H Street, 1128 H Street.
Andrew Martin, Owner presented to the Committee.  The establishment is a Caribbean-themed restaurant.  It is an eat-in restaurant (16 seats) with no outdoor area at this time.  Plans are to put a café on the side of the east side of the building and intention is to get a CT license.  At the same time they are applying for a CT they are also applying to expand to the outside.  
Will there be entertainment?  No.  
What are hours?  M-Th 11 – 8; F-S 11:00 – 11:00 pm; closed on Sunday.  
What is seating?  Currently 16 but with a patio would extend to 36.  
Committee debated the merits of a CT versus a CR and strongly encouraged a CR but owner feels chances of success are best starting as a CT and converting to a CR in the future.
Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommend that the ANC not protest this license and seek a voluntary agreement.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous vote.
B. Amendment to Standard Cooperative (Voluntary) Agreement
a. Mary Betty recommending a change to existing language specifically adding Commissioners from adjoining districts and the ABL chair to the group working with establishments to resolve issues on cooperative agreements.  
Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the proposed language be added to our standard Voluntary Agreement.  Seconded by Tish Olshefski.  Passed unanimously.
C. Discussion of ABRA Rulemaking
Below are issues that ANC6A has raised with ABRA.  

a. All Parties (VA or Protest) are party to protest negotiations

b. Threshold for protest (# of people)

c. Fee structure for protest

d. Proximity to establishment being protested
e. Evening Meetings

ABRA is engaged in a rulemaking which would allow staff to determine if the criteria are met for a protest and remove this step of the process from having to hold an ABRA hearing.  We did not receive timely notice of the hearing and are asking for a second hearing to address other issues (listed above) that we have raised as an ANC.  Consensus by committee that these are still important issues for us to pursue.
V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:59 pm.   Next meeting:  October 16, 2007.
